










EHA Board of Directors Annual Meeting 
May 23, 2016 
Eagan Civic Arena  
 

Present:  Mindy Rutzick, Kerry Boyd, Heather Bronwell, Julie Parrish, John Ferlita, Kent 

Andrusko, Tracy Olson, Pete Otto, Erik Anderson, Ross Graupman, Heather Schultz, 

Sue Downey, Roxanne Davis, Jeff Koslowski 

Guests:  Patrick Eisley 

Old Business 

 Motion to approve by Olson, seconded by Anderson meeting minutes from May 

9, 2016; all present in favor 

New Business 

 Motion to approve a payment of up to $450,000 to Eagan Hockey Association to 

be used lawful purpose expenditures, by Olson, seconded by Ferlita; all present 

in favor. 

 Motion to approve a $2000 donation to EAA Lacrosse by Parrish, seconded by 

Koslowksi; all present in favor. 

Discussions 

 Volunteer Solicitation for Committees for 2016-2017 season 

o Ice 

o Coaching 

o Tryout 

o Tournaments 

o Special Events  

o Recruiting and Retention 

 Player Development Clinics 

o Purchased $2500 worth of new weight training equipment 

o Adding additional ice time throughout the summer 

 Storage is still moving forward. Requesting a build-out timeline.  



 June 5, 2016 there will be a townhall for all levels in girls program. 

 Paid non-parent coaches and hockey ops to meet and will be brought forward to 

the board for approval next meeting.  

 

Motion to adjourn by Olson, seconded by Andrusko; all present in favor.  

 

















EHA Board of Directors Annual Meeting 
July 25, 2016 
Eagan Civic Arena  
 

Present:  Mindy Rutzick, Tracy Olson, Julie Parrish, Kent Andrusko, Kyle Koch, 

Roxanne Davis, Heather Bronwell, Kerry Boyd, Nate Tennessen, Pete Otto, Jeff 

Koslowski, John Ferlita, Amy Lupich 

Old Business 

 Motion to approve meeting minutes from July 11, 2016 by Olson, seconded by 

Tennessen; all present in favor 

New Business 

 Committee  Approvals  

o Ice - Motion to approve by Parrish, seconded by Koch; all present in favor 

 Julie Parrish/John Ferlita 

 Stephen Randall (AutoIce) 

 Brad Forester 

 Scott Colvbert 

 Hamilton Roth 

o Tryout – Motion to approve by Parrish, seconded by Koch; all present in favor 

 Kent Andrusko 

 Julie Parrish 

 John Ferlita 

 Ira Mitchell 

 Anna Whitehead 

 Bill Urick 

 Tom Meisinger 

 Pat O’Leary 

 Mickey Sparks 

o Bantam – motion to approve by Parrish, seconded by Otto; all present in favor 

 Kent Andrusko 

 Julie Parrish 



 Erik Anderson 

 Pete Otto 

 Dan Woog 

 Josh Rutzick 

 Michelle Vossen 

o Pee Wee – motion to approve by Parrish; seconded by Koch; all present in 

favor 

 Kent Andrusko 

 Julie Parrish 

 Erik Anderson 

 Kyle Koch 

 Dan Woog 

 Mary Beth Forester 

 Mike Jelen 

o Squirt – Motion to approve by Parrish, seconded by Rutzick, all present in 

favor 

 Kent Andrusko 

 Julie Parrish 

 Erik Anderson 

 Mindy Rutzick 

 Derek Kottke 

 Pete Leahy 

 Bill Urick 

o Girls – Motion to approve by Parrish, seconded by Ferlita; all present in favor 

 Kent Andrusko 

 Julie Parrish 

 Erik Anderson 

 Heather Bronwell 

 Scott Colbert 

 Leslie Defries 



o Motion to approve all committees, by Parrish, seconded by Ferlita; all present 

in favor 

 Motion by Otto to approve Tim Foley as a paid Bantam Coach, seconded by Ferlita; 

all present in favor.  

 Motion via email by Koch, seconded by Ferlita to approve paid coach Cory Hunt for 

Pee Wee B1. Those approved via email: Koslowski, Mitchell, Otto, Boyd, Andrusko, 

Davis, Rutzick, Parrish, Lupich, Schultz, Olson.  

Discussions 

 District 8 President’s Meeting 

o Ice Scheduling update – D8 wants preliminary team declarations by 8/17/16 

and by September 2nd for home game slots. 

o Mites can’t play any full ice games (events) before 12/31 and are limited to 6 

after 12/31. 

o Mites can’t play out of D8 w/o D8 approval (typically approved if within 30 

miles of home rink). 

o If D8 team playing anything outside of MN (i.e. -ND, WI) D8 must be notified. 

Even if it is Stillwater tourney and they use Somerset rink. 

o MN TIER 1 hockey program will be sponsored by D8 and will have 3 teams – 

Girls 14 (BD 2002, 2003) Boys 14 (2002,2003) and Boys 15 (BD 2001) must 

sign up by this Friday 7/22.  

o Need to send all new BOD member info to D8 to update their contact info. 

o SSP and WSP are most likely co-op for this season all levels but squirts. 

o Need to update all our screening info.  Should be every two years for all BOD, 

coaches and locker room attendants. 

o Must have locker room attendants for all levels. 

o Need to add a link from our website to stickstats. 

 

 4000 Puck Challenge;  August 19 from 3:00 – 5:00  

Motion to adjourn by Ferlita, seconded by Koch 

 











EHA Board of Directors Annual Meeting 
August 22, 2016 
Eagan Civic Arena  
 

Present: Roxanne Davis, Tracy Olson, Julie Parrish, Nate Tennessen, Jeff Koslowski, 

Heather Schultz, Kerry Boyd, Ira Mitchell, Mindy Rutzick, Kyle Koch, Kent Andrusko, 

Pete Otto, Erik Anderson, John Ferlita 

Guests: Patrick Eisley 

Old Business 

 Motion to approve August 15, 2016 meeting minutes by Mitchell, seconded by 

Koslowski; all present in favor.  

New Business 

 Motion to approve parent PeeWee coaches by Koch, seconded by Anderson; all 

present in favor. 

 John Myhre 

 Derek Kottke 

 Kevin Tiberg 

 Motion to approve Doug Heikkila as a Bantam non-parent coach by Otto, 

seconded by Ferlita; all present in favor 

Discussions 

 EHA Board has aligned on pursuing an online merchandising vendor for apparel. 

Primary audience will be for Mite families for this season. If pilot program is 

successful will look to create a committee for next season and start the process 

prior to the season getting underway.  

 Eastview Mite program approached EHA to discuss the possibility of the Mites 

transitioning into Squirts to play a few games at the end of the season to allow for 

training of playing the game (eg. offsides, lines changes, etc.) 

 Tryout dates and times ready to be published. 

Motion to adjourn by Mitchell, seconded by Koslowksi; all present in favor. 









EHA Board of Directors Meeting 
September 26, 2016 
Eagan Civic Arena  
 

Roxanne Davis, Kerry Boyd, Heather Bronwell, Pete Otto, Mindy Rutzick, Ira Mitchell, 

Tracy Olson, Kyle Koch, Kent Andrusko, Jeff Koslowski, Amy Lupich, Heather Schultz, 

Julie Parrish, John Ferlita, Ross Graupman 

Guests:  Duke and Mark Pieper  

Old Business 

Motion to approve meeting minutes from September 12, 2016 by Mitchell, seconded by 

Otto; all present in favor. 

New Business 

Motion to approve spend up to $2000 by Ferlita; seconded by Mitchell for I’m Alive 

books by Duke Pieper; all present in favor. The books will be handed out to EHA 

skaters.  

Discussions 

Hockey Ops -Tryout Update 

 Bantam, PeeWee,12U complete 

 Squirt, 15U and Jr Gold to take place in November 

Ice Schedule 

 Scheduled through Nov 13th and is loaded on team calendars. 

D8 Meeting Review (Amy Lupich provided recap)  

o D8 will be choosing the tournament locations for 2017-2018 season 

o March 2- 4 regional tournaments 

o Level 2 coaches clinic Oct 8th at 8:00 AM 

o Locker room monitors; if a monitor not present, associations will be fined.  

o All associations are required to send in their financial practices to D8. 



o Home teams will be required to supply all warm-up pucks 

o Each association will see two quick change goalie equipment 

o Matomedi – approved to be a part of District 8 

o Coach D8 meeting scheduled for Oct 26 and Nov 17 at South St. Paul VFW 

7:00 PM  

Mite Programs 

o Mite program will start on 10/29/16 and Mite Prep will start 11/12/16. 

Motion to adjourn by Mitchell, seconded by Koch; all present in favor.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



EHA Board of Directors Meeting 
October 10, 2016 
Eagan Civic Arena  
 

Present: Ira Mitchell, Tracy Olson, Ross Graupman, Pete Otto, Mindy Rutzick, Kyle 

Koch, Julie Parrish, Heather Bronwell, Rozanne Davis, Kent Andrusko, Nate Tennessen 

Old Business 

 Motion to approve September 26, 2016 meeting minutes by Mitchell, seconded by 

Andrusko, all present in favor 

New Business 

 Motion to approve by Koch, seconded by Otto to spend up to $5000 to provide EHA 

clothing for coaches; Andrusko opposes; all others present in favor.  

Discussions 

 Hockey Ops - Tryout Update 

o All Tryouts are complete; it went well 

 Level Coordinator Updates 

o Bantam 

 Going smoothly; coaches in place at every level 

o Pee Wee 

 Locker room monitors needed; parent support; teams are moving well; 

kick-off meetings from parents going well.  

o Girls 

 Things are underway;  

o Squirts 

 Teams formed on October 9th; doesn’t appear to be enough jerseys. 

 Reminder of 35 game days to be played the entire season 

 Open House 

o The open house was successful with about 200 kids in attendance.  The 

jersey fitting did not take place – looking to reschedule for another date.  



EHA Golf Event 

o Southern Hills looking to schedule next year’s event 

o TST on board to host the pre and post golf activities 

 

Motion to adjourn by Mitchell, seconded by Davis 
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2016- 2017 Annual Report 

Eagan Hockey Association Annual Meeting 
Monday, April 24th, 7:00 PM 

Eagan Civic Arena - East Rink Community Room 

2016/2017 EHA BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

 

Position Name 

President* John Ferlita 

Vice President/Registration* Ira Mitchell 

Secretary* Tracy Olson 

Treasurer* Julie Parrish 

Hockey Operations* Julie Parrish/Kent Andrusko 

Coach in Chief * Erik Anderson 

Player Development Coordinator* Erik Anderson 

Junior Gold Coordinator* Kent Andrusko 

Bantam Coordinator* Pete Otto 

Pee Wee Coordinator* Kyle Koch 

Squirt Coordinator* Mindy Rutzick 

Girls Coordinator* Heather Bronwell 

Mite 2/3 Coordinator* Ross Graupman 

Mite Prep/1 Coordinator* Kerry Boyd 

Recruitment/Retention Coordinator* Nate Tennessen 

Marketing/Fundraising Coordinator* Amy Lupich 

Tournament Director* Heather Schultz 

Equipment Coordinator* Jeff Koslowski 

Special Events Coordinator* Roxanne Davis 

Gambling Manager Sue Downey 

* Denotes Board of Directors member. 



 

2 

 

 
 

THANK YOU!  
 

Thank you to the following EHA Board members 
who will not be running for another term. Your 
contributions of talent and time to the association 
are greatly appreciated. Best wishes in your next 
endeavors! 

John Ferlita 
Pete Otto 
Kyle Koch 

Heather Bronwell 
Amy Lupich 

Ross Graupman 
 

Support our gambling partners! 
Pull Tabs & BINGO! 

 
Have some fun and support EHA by playing BINGO, or 
trying your luck at PULL TABS while enjoying great food 
and service at our charitable gambling locations.  

 
Ansari’s Mediterranean Grill & Lounge  
1960 Rahncliff Ct., Eagan, MN 55122  
(651) 452-0999  

 Wednesday Night Bingo  

 Pull Tabs  

 
Lone Oak Bar and Grill 
3010 Eagandale Place, Eagan, MN 55121 
(651) 789-2081 

 Pull Tabs  

 
Trail StopTavern  
525 Diffley Road, Eagan, Minnesota 55123  
(651)  493-3035 

 Pull Tabs  

 
Wildcat’s Bar & Grill  
1488 Yankee Doodle Rd; Eagan, MN 55123  
(651) 452-2475  

 Monday & Wednesday Night Bingo  

 Pull Tabs  

 

 

 

Each year, one player from each traveling team is 

selected to receive the Sportsmanship Award. The 

coaching staff from their respective teams will select 

one player who best represents THE IDEALS OF 

SPORTSMANSHIP as it relates to respect for 

teammates, coaches, opponents, officials and the 

integrity of the game of hockey. 

CONGRATULATIONS TO THE 2016-2017 WINNERS! 

Level 2016-2017 Award Winner 

Bantam AA Aidan Byrne 

Bantam B1 – Blue Wyatt Bucki 

Bantam B2 - Blue Victor Henk 

Bantam C Peter Nelson 

Pee Wee AA Will Mason 

Pee Wee B1 Ben Barbato 

Pee Wee B2 Riley Paulus 

Pee Wee C Tryg Lavallie 

Squirt A Edward Moore 

Squirt B – Blue Ethan Wollak 

Squirt B – Green Eli Johnson 

Squirt C – Blue Jacob Veolbel 

Squirt C – Green Ethan Nelson 

10A Natalie Heutmaker 

10B Addi Bronwell 

12A Catalina Decker 

12B Maci Wedum 

15A Grace Dahlen 

 

 

 

 

 



 

3 

 

 
Dear Members of the Eagan Hockey Association, 

We would like to thank all of the coaches, managers, board members and parent volunteers who spent 
countless hours giving your time and abilities to our hockey association. Without you we would not have a 
successful program.  

In 2016, EHA welcomed 4 new board members, Roxanne Davis, (Special Events), Kerry Boyd (Mite Prep and 
Asst. Treasurer), Nate Tennessen  (Recruiting and Retention) and  Jeff Koslowski (Equipment Coordinator). 
These individuals all played a critical role on the board and we appreciate their hard work and service.  

The 2016 season again had a focus on player development. We once again hired a skating instructor that was 
dedicated to teams for a number of their practices and held set clinics throughout the year.   

Again this year EHA was fortunate to have a very successful charitable gambling operation led by Sue Downey. 
The board has made a commitment to use the money we take in from charitable gambling to give back to the 
community by improving the Eagan Civic Arena, awarding scholarships, donating to other Eagan associations 
and underwriting a portion of our EHA association fees. We worked with the Eagan Civic Arena to make 
improvements to the arena and if you go there today you will see much of the rink now looks like it is a 
Wildcat arena.  We built a dedicated storage space, replaced the rubber flooring through the entire arena and 
created a committee that will work on improvements to the rink going forward.  We are thankful for our 
relationship with the city and are working on additional capital improvements to the ice arena that will 
improve the facilities for our association.  

The 2016-2017 hockey season has officially ended! The EHA Board starts up in full swing during the summer 
months planning for the next season. Starting in May until the start of the season our board meets two times 
per month. Please look for notices on the EHA website and feel free to come to a meeting and see what we 
are planning for the 2017-2018 season.  

Thank you, 

John Ferlita 
EHA President 
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REGISTRATION – Ira Mitchell 

Summary for the last 9 years: 

  2008-09 2009-10 2010-11 2011-12 2012-13 2013-14 2014-15 2015-16 2016-17 

Male 515 497 482 489 433 409 403 379 380 

Female 117 123 120 124 116 118 113 129 120 

8U 29 36 49 42 42 39 0* 14 25 

10U 33 29 36 34 24 26 27 24 10** 

12U 18 31 34 31 33 34 28 23 29 

15U 5 1 0 17 17 17 15 16† 16† 

16U/19U 0 1 0 1 0 0 0 15 0 

Mite Prep 113 97 81 82 62 63 84* 104 93 

Mite 103 99 84 70 76 67 78 64 64 

Squirt 104 95 93 90 69 62 56 65 67 

Pee Wee 81 100 94 95 94 85 69 59 52 

Bantam 104 79 70 89 85 88 90 74 66 

Jr. Gold 42 52 60 62 47 46 52 50 50 

Total 632 620 602 612 549 527 516 508 500 

* 2014-15 6U/8U numbers were low enough that we rolled them into the Mite/Mini Mite program. The total number of female 
players at Mites/Mini Mites was: 31 
** 2016-17 Our 10U program was cooperative with IGH. Teams played through IGH. 
† 2015-16 Minnesota Hockey went to 15U on a pilot program for girls – previously 14U. 

 
These numbers represent our total registrations. They do not consider move-ups or players that quit after registration.  

Our numbers are down again slightly overall this year from last, but this year we didn’t roster a Girls 19U team. Our numbers seem 

to be settling in at around 500. We had the lowest registration numbers in at least 10 years in Mite (tie), Pee Wee, Bantam, and 10U. 

Our Girls numbers overall were the at 120 accounting for just under 25% of the players in EHA. 

Studies done by Minnesota Hockey have shown that only about 30% of the players who register as mini-mites are still playing as 

Bantams, though we’ve done better than that historically. We need to continue to focus on recruiting new players into the 

association and keeping them.  

Our Mite Prep numbers dropped this year by nearly 9%. We’ll likely continue to provide this level with free ice time and registrations 

in hopes that we can maintain or build future numbers. 
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Hockey Operations – Kent Andrusko and Julie Parrish 

The primary responsibilities of Hockey Operations are the following: 
 
1.  Ensure that the evaluation of players is independent; 
2.  Coordinate the evaluation of players (i.e. tryouts) providing an equal and balanced tryout process that provides an ample 
opportunity for independent evaluators to effectively evaluate each player without undo bias; 
3.  Establish a Tryout Committee with Board and Association representation that employs a system of checks and balances 
that follows the rules established by the Eagan Hockey Association Articles and Bylaws; 
4.  Establish Coach Selection Committees that include Board and Association members with an earnest effort to include both 
members with experience and those with genuine interest in engaging in the process and critical evaluation; and, 
5.  To strive to balance the expectations of members with the programs established by Minnesota Hockey that Eagan Hockey 
believes as an Association will benefit first and foremost the players in our Association. 
 
Tryouts 
 
Hockey Operations engaged independent skater and goalie evaluators for tryouts on a closed to the public basis.  Drills for skaters 
and goalies were presented, as has been customary, to the players over the course of several pre-tryout clinics. 
 
Tryout Committee consisted of Hockey Operations, three Board members, and four Association members at large.  Ice times are 
scheduled in January and adjusted as player numbers are realized.  The tryout process and metrics are revisited each year by the 
committee and can be found in the current year’s EHA Handbook.  There were a total of twenty-three teams that were formed 
through tryouts.  Two of these were a Co-op with Inver Grove Heights. 
 
Coach Selection Committees 
 
Coach selection committees include Hockey Operations, ACE Coach in Chief, Level Coordinator and members of the Association as 
dictated by the EHA Handbook.  The coach selection committees played, and will continue to play, a crucial role in the selection of 
coaches. 
 
Hockey Operations provided secondary support, throughout the year, to Player Development and Level Coordinators in the effort to 
bolster our coaches and players. 
 
All members with the interest of Eagan Association Hockey at heart are highly encouraged to participate in the committee 
process.  The time commitment can be significant, particularly for the Tryout Committee, but the active participation of members 
with players at the youngest level to those with older children provide valuable insight and energy. 
 
Hockey Operations is further engaged as a secondary resource to level coordinators in the solicitation of year-end feedback from 
members at each level.  In addition, Hockey Operations joins with each Level Coordinator in year-end coach meetings to discuss the 
prior year successes and opportunities to grow and improve upon the strong foundation that is emblematic of Eagan Hockey.  
 
Hockey Operations, in conjunction with Level Coordinators and the President, is responsible for meeting out infractions that arise 
throughout the year that involve players, parents and coaches through team policies up to and including District 8 inquiries and 
penalization.  Also serves as a mediator for disputes and a resource for questions that arise throughout the year between Coaches, 
players, parents, and other Associations. 
 

Thanks to everyone involved in EHA for their efforts and participation. 

 

 

 



 

6 

 

Treasurer’s Report – Julie Parrish  
 

Budget – Highlight Items  
 

1. Ice Time:  Budget = $ 237,575/ Actual = $ 210,413 

2. Tournaments:   
Regular Season: Budget = $44,100 / Actual = $53,144  
Post Season: Budget = $13,300 / Actual = $15,420  

3. Coach Expense: Budget = $40,000 / Actual = $63,500   
4. Arena Improvements (New to 2016-17 budget) = $44,536 
5. EHA Storage Area (New to 2016-17 budget) = $ 45,860 
6. Donations given:  = $49,849 
7. Goalie Development: Budget $ 22,000 / Actual $ 21,493 
8. Skating Skills: Budget $ 10,000 / Actual = $ 14,366  
9. Bonus Ice:  = $ 3,935 (new line item in 2015-2016 budget = actual was $ 3,705) 

10. District 8/Minnesota Hockey Fees: Budget  = $ 20,000 / Actual = $ 20,090  
11. Equipment/Socks/Jerseys: Budget = $25,300 / Actual = $ 17,471 

12. Recruitment/retention: Budget = $ 7,500 / Actual  = $ 4,808 
 

Donations from EHA Gambling - $ 450,000 
  
Account Season End Balances – As of 3/7/2017 Bank statement  

 Checking = $ 369,511 

 Savings = $ 51,243 
 

Accounts Receivable  

 Account balances as of March 31, 2017 = $ 3,700 
 

Accounts Payable  

 2017 Dryland Payment to City of Eagan = $35,000  
(Payment #6 of 14 of agreement beginning in September 2011)  

 2017 Outstanding Ice Payments = $100,000 (City of Eagan and Misc)  
 

Scholarships & Assistance  

  Full financial assistance with fees this year for a total of $ 6.405 as compared to   
$4,825 last year  
 

Taxes/Reports  

 Reports for year ending May 30, 2016 at Tax preparer currently and are due April 15
th

  

 1099 Reports for calendar year 2016 have been mailed and filed in accordance with deadlines at year end May, 31, 2016  

 Due to status of EHA tax exempt status, no income tax should ever need to be paid assuming we remain current on filing 
those taxes and adhere to reporting guidelines  
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Recruiting and Retention – Nate Tennessen 

Little Wildcat Program 

 We were not awarded the Lil' Wild program for the 16-17 season 

 EHA replaced the Lil Wild program with our own Little Wildcat Program which included:  

o There over 40 participants in the program 

o We were able to offer additional 4 sessions of learn to skate for hockey 

o This new program gave us the additional benefits of branding to match our association and 

streamlining registration for new association members 

o Ensuring that all skaters in the program were intending to skate at Eagan versus pulling from the 

south metro area 

o Dates for continuing this offering for the 17/18 season are already scheduled and coaches and 

instructors have been informed 

o Play It Again Sports in Eagan will be handling the fitting and equipment disbursement -dates TBD 

Try Hockey for Free 

 2 sessions offered during 2016-2017 season 

 The sessions resulted in over 40 new potential association members 

 Each participant received marketing materials for the Little Wildcat Program during attendance at 

sessions 

Recruitment and Marketing 

 Plan to distribute marketing materials to all current association members 

 Plan to distribute marketing materials through district 196 for upcoming season - highlighting Little 

Wildcat Program 

 

 

Player Development – Erik Anderson 

The 2016-2017 season was another big step towards being a Minnesota Development Model program putting the player first and 
committing to their training.   

 We started the year offering our annual “fall clinics” including on ice sessions for each level.  The clinics were again run by 
the girls EHS coaching staff for the girls and the High School Boys staff for the boys. The boy’s sessions were well attended 
and again received positive feedback on how they were run.  The girl’s sessions were better attended than the previous 
year.  

 Additionally we offer the following pre-season clinics: 
o Mite Skating 
o Developing Defensemen 
o Offensive Skills training 
o Power Skating 

  We ran checking clinics for those heading to Bantams for the first time. 



 

8 

 

 We increased the amount of indoor practices by an average of 15% over previous years by using more shared ice and 
teaching our coaches how to improve ice utilization. 

 We added a designated skating and skills instructor to work with all of our teams and help coach our coaches to improve 
our overall skill level. 

 Devenir Goaltending continued year as our goalie instructors and did a fantastic job.  Having a female instructor was a great 
shot in the arm for our girls program.  We’re excited as we look towards our 2

nd
 year partnering with Devenir. 

  
We had a preseason mandatory “coach the coaches” on-ice session.  EHS coach Mike Taylor and I hosted the event that included 
how to implement the ADM hockey model and sharing best practices for all our coaches.  We had separate meetings for both 
mites/squirts then another for Pee Wee’s/Bantams.  The idea was to improve our quality control, to make sure that our coaches 
were teaching the proper techniques.  We had a fantastic turnout and we will continue to grow as coaches and as an association. 
   
We added more tools for our Dryland facility including more plyometric boxes and bags to offer the best off-ice training available.   
 
Our Wednesday night squirt transition sessions were provided again last the year.  These sessions are designed to give our mite 3’s 
more ice time, give them a taste of squirt level practices, teach off-sides and put them in full ice situations to prepare them for 
Squirts next year.   
 

 

Tournament Report – Heather Schultz 
 
Eagan Hockey Association hosted three tournaments this year (Bantam B2 and Peewee B2 Thanksgiving weekend, Bantam B1 and 

Peewee B1 January 6-8, Bantam AA/A districts February 19-26) as well as co-hosting the Play for Patrick tournament. All of the 

Eagan-hosted tournaments were full, mostly with metro area teams. The Bantam and Peewee B1 tournament was renamed the 

Carter S. Weber Memorial Cup in honor of Carter Weber, a 2016 Eagan High School graduate who played for EHA and Eagan High 

School and died tragically in a car accident in November 2016. 

 

This was our third year partnering with the Eagan High School booster clubs to staff the tournaments. Both booster clubs did a great 

job, and everything ran very smoothly. The enthusiasm of the high school hockey players and skills of experienced parent volunteers 

are wonderful benefits to our association. In fact, I think a lot of players and parents enjoyed watching the youth games and 

reminiscing about their youth hockey days. 

 

EHA co-hosted the Play for Patrick with Eastview Hockey Association for Bantam AA teams January 20-22. Games were played at 

Hayes Arena, Apple Valley High School, and Eagan Civic Arena with the heart screenings in the upper mezzanine at Eagan Civic 

Arena. There were 12 teams in the tournament, and 143 free heart screenings were provided to Bantam players and siblings. We 

relied on association parents to staff this tournament and ended up having to ask high school parents to fill the last few slots. 

 

My recommendation for next year is to increase the mandatory volunteer requirement for EHA members as well as offering an in-

person training on running the clock and/or making a video tutorial that can be posted on the EHA website. As usual, the most 

challenging volunteer positions to fill are clock and announcing. 

Thanks to all the board members who helped out during the tournaments in addition to their own board responsibilities!  Thank you 

to tournament committee members - Tony Phelps, Susan Phillips, Chris Meisinger and Dawn Graupman - for volunteering their time 

both during the tournaments and in preparation for them! 
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Marketing/Sponsorship/Fundraising – Amy Lupich 

EHA Golf Tournament-October 
The third annual golf event at Southern Hills again doubled in size.    A shuttle bus provided transportation to and from the golf 
event.  The event ended buffet at Trail Stop Tavern.  This continues to be a fun event--you won't want to miss it next season.   
 

EHA Open House Skate With the 'Cats-October 
The EHA Open House event held at the ECA to kick off the season continues to grow season after season.  Free skating, music, light 
show, hot dogs, ice cream--how could you pass that up?  This season we added "Skate With the Cats" and the HS Boys and Girls 
players came out to skate with all of our future Wildcats.  The Eagan Wildcat mascot also made an appearance to hang out with our 
Lil Cats.   
 

EHA Jersey Night--December 
In partnership with the Boys and Girls HS Hockey Booster Clubs, we hosted EHA jersey night.  All EHA players, wearing their team 
jersey, received free admission to the JV and varsity games.  Chances to win fun prizes between periods with Chuck-a-Puck and Little 
Chipper games, provide an evening of fun for all.  After the Boys and Girls games, the HS players assembled for our association 
players and families to meet the players, receive autographed team posters, signed pucks and take pictures.  This is a fun night of 
hockey with a sea of Eagan jerseys filling the arena! 
 

7th Annual EHA Gift Basket Raffle and Pasta Bar--February 
This year, we switched locations to Lone Oak Bar and Grill, where EHA took over for the evening! It was our largest event ever with 
over 300 dinner tickets sold and over $3500 raised for EHA.  We had every team, from Mites to Bantams and 8u to 15U, assemble 
amazing raffle baskets to bid on.   
 

Sponsors, Pull Tabs and Advertising Jerseys 
Thank you to all of our awesome sponsors and pull tab locations! So many wonderful businesses and organizations continue to 
sponsor and support Eagan Hockey.   Please be sure to check our website for a complete list of our sponsors and pull tab locations 
and make it a point to support them in return.  Sponsorship were offered again that allowed sponsors to sponsor a Mite Prep, Mite 
and 8u team with their company or organization name printed on the jersey.  This allowed for our non-traveling, younger teams to 
receive semi-pro jerseys with matching socks and helmet decals.  The jerseys looked sharp and the kids thought it was really cool to 
wear the NHL jersey of their assigned team while proudly displaying "EAGAN" as well!  
 

Wildcat Pride 
Our Board of Directors, along with ECA management have worked very well together and have begun the Wildcat Pride Branding 
project at ECA.   Much of the  of the maroon is replaced with Wildcat Blue! Go check out the West Rink--bleachers are blue, maroon 
striping on the walls is now blue and the locker room benches are blue.   
  
This was the third season that we did not require our association members to sell raffle tickets.   Our charitable gambling locations 
continue to provide financial assistance to our association that allows us to make upgrades to equipment, ice time, affordable team 
fees, etc.  So, please, remember to support EHA at all of our pull tab locations: Wildcats Bar and Grill, Ansaris, Trail Stop Tavern and 
Lone Oak Bar and Grill.   
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Girl’s Program – Heather Bronwell 
 

The girls program continues, as we have in the past, to grow and make changes for the better of all girls.  

We’ve made several big changes this season.  We started a Co-Op relationship with Inver Grove Heights for our 10U program.  Both 
associations had lower numbers so working together was the best situation for everyone involved.  I hope our relationship continues 
to grow and both associations can continue to collaborate in the future. 

For the first time, we had all paid, non parent head coaches for 15U, 12A and 12B.  This is a step in the right direction as having non 
parent coaches at the upper levels is so important.  Each coach brought their own expertise and knowledge to teach our girls to be 
better hockey players.   

We piloted a jersey program where girl families purchased jerseys.  We got lots of compliments on the way we looked.  We had a 
few hiccups along the way, but that’s expected when a change happens.   

We had 12B finish 2
nd

 in District 8 and qualify for Regions.  That’s a huge accomplishment for our program.  12A finished 1
st

 in the 
Moorhead Tournament.  15A finished 5

th
 in districts and beat every district team but one during the season.   All three teams had 

very solid goaltending.  Again, the girls program is continuing to work on the development of all our girls in the program.   

We are also working on the continued summer development of the girls and looking forward to our expanded summer camp this 
year.  This year we will be offering camp sessions for 8U – 12U.  

Our relationship with the high school has only strengthened with the hiring of Dan Wilson.  He has run our summer program for the 
past 2 years and we are excited that he continues to have the time and a want to be involved with EHA and he will run it again for 
the 3

rd
 year. 

It has been a pleasure to be the Girls Coordinator for the past 2 years.  I’ve seen many positive changes happen for the girls and 
hope the program continues to grow and recruit new girls. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
Mite Prep – Kerry Boyd 
 

We had a great 2016/2017 season at the Mite Prep level – largely due to talented coaches, prepared team managers, involved 
parents, and willing volunteers. 111 players (77 boys and 34 girls) registered to play this year, up from 104 players during the 
2015/2016 season.  This increase in skaters required the formation of 8 teams, almost exclusively arranged by elementary school. 

Based on a pre-season coach request and the focus on building the EHA Girls hockey program, one of the eight teams was an all-girls 
team. This team was formed for those female skaters interested in skating with other girls and making friends with the players who 
they will likely skate with the rest of their youth hockey careers. During practices, this team integrated with all of the other Mite 
Prep teams. From team feedback, the all-girl team made hockey more approachable for the new skaters and the team appreciated 
the ability to have girl focused, off-ice team events. This team had 20 of the 34 girl players, all of the other teams had between 0 and 
4 female skaters each.  The remaining girls asked to play with their neighborhood friends or a sibling.  The decision was made to put 
the girls who requested it on one large team, rather than have one full and one half-girls team. 

All 8 teams were led by a parent Head Coach with prior experience coaching in the Eagan Hockey Association, 1 to 2 assistant 
coaches, and all teams were assigned 1 to 2 Bantam helpers to assist where needed. The coaching experience at the Mite Prep level 
was extremely valuable, knowing there were 50 – 4 to 6-year old skaters on the ice at each practice. 
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Season Highlights 

Learn to Skate: Continuing the highly successful Learn to Skate program implemented last year, pre-season skating lessons led by 

the Eagan Skate School were held to get new skaters up on their skates and returning players ready for hockey season. Based on the 

early-season quality of skating by the Mite Prep players, I highly recommend continuing this program next year. 

Skate Like A Pro: This optional additional ice time early in the season, led by EHA skating coach Shawn Stewart, focused on skating 

instruction and was offered to 1st and 2nd grade Mite Prep and Advanced Mite players. 

Weekly Practice: 4 teams shared the ice at each Mite Prep practice. Head coaches took turns each week as Lead Coach, assigning 

stations and managing the clock. 2 coach meetings, one pre-season and one mid-season, were held with Erik Anderson to go over 

coaching expectations and address any issues.  Erik Anderson was instrumental in helping at practices during the year due to a 

shortage in available coaches. 

Mite Impact: Mite Prep players moving up to the Mite level next year were encouraged to attend an optional extra practice each 

week towards the end of the season. During Mite Impact sessions, more advanced ADM drills were emphasized to get ready for next 

year. Thank you to the coaches and Bantam helpers who committed to lead these Mite Impact sessions each week, as well as Erik 

Anderson. 

Hot Dog Hockey: The Hot Dog Hockey Friday family fun skate is the highlight of my week, and my son’s. The hockey sense learned by 

these players at the pick-up games, keep-away contests, and on the pleasure rink can’t be taught at a structured practice – the hot 

dogs and cookies are a bonus.  While many of the Friday nights were cancelled this year due to extreme cold, or too warm, they 

were much fun for all. 

Jamborees:  A huge thank you goes out to Roxanne Davis and the event planning committee for organizing the concessions and 

volunteers at both Jamborees: 

Outdoor: We had fantastic weather for the outdoor jamboree, when we didn’t expect to have that great of ice due to 

warmth. The City of Eagan did a phenomenal job getting the ice at Rahn Park ready for us. Teams were divided into 2 

groups of 4 teams and played the other 3 teams in their pool on 3/4 sheet games. The Eagan High School Boys team was 

able to attend the first session of the Mite Prep Outdoor Jamboree and their presence was greatly appreciated. 

Paw Power Jamboree: Teams were divided into 2 groups of 4 teams and played the other 3 teams in their pool on half-ice 

using the boards and the benches.  Before this on Saturday night, we started off the festivities with an end-of-season party 

pot-luck, various games in the East Rink, and Club Skate on the West Rink.  Again, many thanks to the volunteers on the 

event planning committee and Roxanne Davis. 
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Mites  - Ross Graupman 
 

2016-17 for the Eagan Mites was another great season of skill development and fun.  We were extremely fortunate to 
have an excellent group of coaches who volunteered their time to push the kids to get better.  The season also ran 
smoothly thanks to the efforts of our team managers. 

Unfortunately the weather was not as helpful.  Outdoor practices were infrequent.  We were, however able to squeeze 
in our Outdoor Jamboree on our backup date thanks to some extra coordination and preparation between the EHA and 
the city's Parks Department.  Eagan's High School hockey teams also came to show their support and made the event 
even more fun for the kids. 

In addition to our practices, the Mites had the opportunity to play half ice games and participate in additional optional 
programs - Mite Impact for the 2nd graders and Squirt Transitions for those making the jump to Squirts next year. 

In 2016-17, we forged partnerships with the Eastview and Apple Valley programs and the Squirt Transitions group had 
the opportunity to scrimmage against teams from those programs.  I look forward to our program continuing this into 
the future. 

The season concluded with the Mite Party and the Indoor Paw Power Jamboree which reached its crescendo during the 
Goal Celebration Exhibition.  Everyone enjoyed watching the kids' renditions of some classic cellies and we were 
awestruck by some awesome original cellies too.  Kudos to the EHA Event Planning Group for making these events as 
well as the Outdoor Jamboree fun. 

Best of luck next season! 

 

Squirt Program  - Mindy Rutzick 
 
This year’s squirt program was comprised of five teams, one A, two B and two C teams. Each team had 11 or 12 skaters. Four of the 
five teams had two goalies, B - Green had one goalie. The number of skaters on each team allowed for more reps during practice and 
more time on the ice during games.  
 
The year started with the Squirt Face Off. We invited five teams from Wayzata for the first scrimmages of the year. The Special 
Events Team coordinated food, drinks, and dessert with music and announcing provided by Rob Olson and Pete Otto. It was a great 
event to kick off the season. 
 
Although overall district records may not reflect it, each team showed strong growth throughout the season. For many teams this 
meant coming back to win against teams that had beat them earlier in the season. In addition, many teams had success during 
tournaments and throughout the district tournament. The feedback I received from coaches is that all players had fun. All of the 
coaches were great to work with and certainly put in a lot of time developing the kids into better hockey players. 
 
District records: 
Squirt A  4 – 11 – 1  
Squirt B – Blue 2 – 13 – 1  
Squirt B – Green 5 – 7 – 4   
Squirt C – Blue 5 – 10 – 1  
Squirt C – Green  2 – 13 – 1  
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Considerations for next year: 

 Continue to monitor the number of skaters per team. Having only 11 skaters on 2 teams was difficult at times. 

 Keep an open dialogue with coaches to understand their needs. 

 Consider attending the same tournaments next year -- great feedback from all of the tournaments the Squirts 

attended this year. 
 

 
 
Pee Wee Program – Kyle Koch 
 

We had 4 teams this season at the Pee Wee level -- AA, B1, B2 and C. The B1, B2 and C teams were very competitive this year they 

all finishing above 500 which is a good indication that we placed all the teams correctly.   

The PAA Team really struggled again this season.  Last year they had a 1-14-1 record in district play and this season they did not win 

a regular season games.   They made a good run at Districts winning a game and taking two highly rated teams down to the wire in 

both games, losing by 1.  We (the association) needs to take a long look at this talent level next season to see if they can compete at 

the AA level. This is not representation of coaching.  

We were very light on PW goalies again this season with most teams having only one goalie.  We need to continue to make this a 

priority and get kids playing this position.   

Overall each team showed strong growth through-out the season and the feedback seem to indicate that the boys all had fun.   

There were some challenges with a few highly active boys but overall I feel the coaches, mangers and parents took all the issues 

seriously and addressed them appropriately.  I have sent out a Survey Monkey request to all parents and coaches and parent 

feedback was overwhelming positive.  However, there is about 10% dis-satisfied, I’ve reached out to a couple to get more 

information.   

All the coaches were amazing to work with, they responded to requests promptly and any area of concern was always immediately 

addressed.  Most of feedback from parent’s echo’s my feelings as well.  The parents I’ve contacted at the B and C levels were 

pleased with the season and there is concern at the A level as I indicated.   

Recommendations:  
1. Continue to build on goalie recruitment. 

2. I would like to see an end-of-year report card for each kid that is very simple for each coach.  Example: 

a. One thing they did very well 

b. One thing they showed improvement on 

c. One thing they should focus on over the summer 

3. Re-evaluation of the PWAA to insure they are playing at the appropriate level. 

Team Updates: 
 
PWAA – Coach Mario Munoz and Patrick Sparks - They did not win a regular season district game.  Additional discussion needed to 

determine the proper placement of this team next season AA vs. A 

PWB1 – Coach Cory Hunt – A new young coach.  Team record 22-11-4 Won the Super Rink Spectacular  

PWB2 – Coach Derek Kottke – Derek is a rock in our association and the team 14-10-5 With strong finishes in their tournaments  
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PeeWee C – Coach Kevin Tiberg 19-11-4 Won the Hastings Tournament  

 
Bantam Program – Pete Otto 
This year’s team breakdown was 1 AA team, 1 B1 team, 1 B2 team and 1 C team comprising a total of 59 Skaters and 7 
Goaltenders in the Bantam program. The numbers are compared to last year’s group which had 5 teams of 76 Skaters 
and 6 Goaltenders.  

Eagan hosted four Bantam tournaments during the season, Eagan Border Battle (Bantam B2), Carter Weber Memorial 

Cup (Bantam B1), The Play For Patrick Tournament (co-hosted with East View) and the Bantam 12 AA/A District 8 
Tournament.  

Bantam AA was again led by non-parent coach Todd Carlson, The team posted an excellent District 8 record of 6-4-6 (19-
20-7 overall), good for a 4th place finish. The team battled hard from the beginning of the season to the end and each 
player improved both their on-ice skills and their knowledge of the game throughout the year. The team qualified for 
the Regions which is a testament to finishing strong.  

 4th Place In Districts (Advanced to Regionals) 

 4th Place in Regionals 

 2nd Place in Play for Patrick Silver Bracket 

 14 of 16 Fair play points 
 

The Bantam B1 under the leadership of non-parent coach Ryan Wessner. Their district record was 9-5-2 and their overall 
record was 27-9-3.  

 1st Place in Districts (Advanced to Regionals) 

 5th Place in Regionals 

 1st Place in Somerset 

 1st Place in Eagan Weber Memorial Cup 

 1st Place in Rochester 

 4th Place in Bemidji 

 8 of 16 Fair play points 
 

Bantam B2 team was coached by non-parent coach Doug Heikkila. The team posted a district record of 9-6-1 and their 
overall record was 23-16-5. 

 4th Place in Districts 

 2nd Place in Moorhead 

 2nd Place in Lakeville 

 11 of 16 Fair play points 
 

Bantam C team was again coached by parent coaches Dave Ramaley, Chris Knutson and Nathan Eklund with strong 
support from by non-parent coach John Anderson and parent coach Jared Nelson. The team posted a district record of 
7-6-3 and an overall record of 21-16-4. 

• 6th Place in Districts 
• 2nd Place in Tartan 
• 3rd Place in Burnsville 
• 4th In Duluth 
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• 16 of 16 Fair play points 
 

Jr. Gold Program – Kent Andrusko 
 

We had three teams at the Junior Gold level in 2016-17.  All teams played in The Metro Hockey League.  Information on 

the league can be found at http://www.metrohockeyleague.org/ 

Junior Gold A was coached by Kerry Karinen. 

Junior Gold B was coached by John Finley. 

16U was coached by Paul Caron. 

Total player numbers were a down from previous years, so we were able to provide five players from outside 

associations an opportunity to continue to play hockey.   

 
Special Events – Roxanne Davis 

This was the first year for this role on the board.  Given this the beginning of the year was spent getting coordinated and aligning the 

Special Events Committee on what we were responsible for.  Overall is was a successful year and I believe that the role will continue 

to grow over time.  The below events were planned thru this committee for 2016-2017 Hockey Season. 

EHA Open House Skate 
The EHA Open House event held at the ECA to kick off the season continues to grow season after season.  Free skating, music, light 
show, hot dogs, and face painting.  This was a great start to the season. 
 
Squirt Face Off 
We changed it up a bit this year and brought in Subway.  This was a big hit and we will plan for that again next year.  We also 
provided decorations as well as programs. 
 
Outdoor Jamboree 
We held the outdoor jamboree again this year.  Even with the rescheduling that had to happen it went off without any major issues.  
Many thanks to all of the volunteers that made this event a success.  The kids loved having the HS boys and girls as well as the Eagan 
Wild Cat! 
 
End of Season Party 
The End of Season Party was held this year in conjunction with the Power Paw Jamboree.  We will plan to have those events coincide 
again as it worked well.  Again many volunteers made this event a success.   
 
Misc. 
Special events committee also ordered t-shirts and trophies for all mites to be distributed at Power Paw Jamboree.  We will be 
presenting information about the Outdoor Jamboree, End of Season Party, and Hotdog Hockey at the Minnesota Hockey Association 
Leader Excellence Conference in May.  
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Gambling Report – Sue Downey 
 
Eagan Hockey Association's Charitable Gambling currently has 30 employees who run the pulltabs and bingo in four establishments 

in Eagan.  Support of these four establishments is crucial in our charitable gambling program successful. 

 Ansari's has a pulltab booth open daily at 11:00am and has bingo every Wednesday night at 7:00pm 

 Lone Oak Grill has a pulltab booth open daily at 11:00am 

 Trail Stop Tavern has a pulltab booth open daily at 11:00am  

 Wildcats Bar and Grill has pulltabs open daily at 11:00 and has bingo Monday and Wednesday night 
at 7:00pm 
 

Eagan Hockey Association's charitable gambling had its best year yet finishing #9 in the state in gross sales out of 1,000 
charitable gambling organizations. We continue to have a 5 star rating. Contributions over $400,000 were once again 
used towards scholarships, improvements to the ice arena, a new storage shed, and many other expenses in running a 
successful hockey program. Financial support was also given to other Eagan sports teams.  

 
 
 


	2016-05-09
	2016-05-23
	2016-06-13
	2016-07-11
	2016-07-25
	2016-08-15
	2016-08-22
	2016-09-12
	2016-09-26
	2016-10-10
	2016-10-24
	2016-11-14
	2016-12-12
	2017-01-09
	2017-02-13
	2017-03-13
	2017-04-24
	2017-04-24Report

